
 

From the Desk of  
Oelwein Utility Superintendent Victor Kane 

Memo 

To: Honorable Mayor & City Council,  

From: Utility Superintendent Victor Kane                                          CC: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger 

Reference:  Dump Truck -- Bid.                                                                                       Date: 12/16/2019 
 
As approved by council bid requests were sent to three companies for a new 2020 dump truck, plow 
and sander with two options.  We received the following two bids for consideration.   
    
Dons Trucks Sales 
2020 – Freightliner 108SD –  
with Henderson snow plow & hydraulics =              $108,350.00 

Options:   
201SS Dump Body: Henderson             $2,900.35 
201 SS Tailgate Sander: Henderson     $3,975.00      
                              Total with option: $115,225.35  

Thompson Truck & Trailer 
2020 – International HV507 SFA – 
 with Henderson snow plow & hydraulics =             $109,356.63 

Options:   
201SS Dump Body: Henderson             $3,971.00 
201 SS Tailgate Sander                           $3,601.00 

    Total with option: $116,928.63 
 

The low bid, with both options, came in $24,774.65 under the $140,000 budgeted.  Due to their low 
bid and proximity for service we recommend purchasing, including both options, from Dons Trucks 
Sales for $115,225.35.  
 

Thank you for your time.  

 
Victor Kane 
Oelwein Utility Superintendent 


